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PCAHA 2025-2026 BULLETIN #4 

 
DATE:   August 13, 2025.  

TO:    The Presidents 
    PCAHA Member Associations/Leagues 

FROM:   Melanie Earland 
    PCAHA President 

SUBJECT:   Pilot Project - Four Official System in U18 “A” and U21 “A”. 

============================================================================== 

The PCAHA Annual General Meeting on May 25, 2025, approved a proposal from the BC Hockey Minor 
Officiating Leads to implement a pilot project during 2025-2026 assessing use of the four official system 
at two levels - U18 “A” and U21 “A”.  Games at these levels will utilize the four official system (two 
Referees and two Linespersons) and be assigned accordingly during 2025-2026. 

Referee/Linesperson Expense Allowances in U18 “A” and U21 “A” will be as follows: 

 4-Official System 
 

Division 
Each 

Referee 
Each 

Linesperson 
U18 “A” $59.00 $47.00 
U21 “A” $64.00 $50.00 

 
Should fewer than four officials appear for a U18 “A” or U21 “A” game, the normal expense allowances for 
3 or fewer officials in Section I(8)(a) shall apply. 

The Minor Officiating Leads will be evaluating the four official system with a view to whether it should be 
adopted permanently at these levels and whether it should be considered at other levels, such as U15 
“A”.  Your feedback during the season will be valuable in assessing the pilot project. 

Please forward this bulletin to the appropriate persons within your Association. 

 
 
 
 
cc. PCAHA Executive Committee 
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